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Organized by Minchung Hsu and Yoichi Arai 
 
Workshop #1: 
 

 Topic: “Why are Some Imperfect Competition Models So Much More Tractable 
than Others? How to Flexibly Approximate Incidence in Closed Form (joint with 
Glen Weyl)”  

 Speaker: Michal Fabinger (University of Tokyo)  
 

 Date: April 23rd, 2014 
 Venue: Room D, 5th Floor (GRIPS) 

 
 Paper: http://www3.grips.ac.jp/~econseminar/ 
 Summary of Paper: Economic models that involving realistic demand and supply 

curves often suffer from a lack of tractability.  This talk is based on a paper that is 
currently being typeset, replaces a previous paper "Pass-Through and Demand 
Forms",  however, it contains primarily completely new results. Laplace transform 
allows for solving models with arbitrary demand curves and supply curves. 
Replacing an arbitrary demand function by a linear combination of evenly-spaced 
power function preserves policy relevant information, while yielding flexible 
functions that are very easy to deal with in economics.  Using these functions, the 
rigid framework of the Melitz model becomes very flexible, without spoiling our 
ability to explicitly aggregate over heterogeneous firms. This approach may be 
applied to many other situations. 
 

 Participants: 18, including 12 students and 6 faculty members of GRIPS (Yoichi 
Arai,  Shinsuke Ikeda, Minchung Hsu, Ryuichi Tanaka, Alistair Munro, Tomoya 
Matsumoto). 
 

 Discussion: A large number of questions and comments were raised during the 
seminar, both by GRIPS professors and students attending the event. Some of the 
more relevant questions and comments included that of Professor Minchun Hsu, 
who asked the difference in international trade models that solved from the FOCs 
and from the method proposed by the speaker; that of Professor Alistair Munro, 
who raised concerns about: (1) the reason why do economist need specific forms 
or general forms is because of the tractability of solution under practical purposes;   
(2) In standard economic theory, the demand function is derived from the utility 
maximization problem, that’s another reason; (3) Is the proposed method 
applicable to CES aggregated functions?  Some from Professor Shinsuke Ikeda, who 
asked the empirical application of the proposed method. 

 
 Images of the Workshop: 

                              

【資料３－３－２④】 



PUBLIC ECONOMICS SEMINAR REPORT 
April 2014 – January 2015 

 2 

 

 

Workshop #2: 
 

 Topic: “Exchange Rates and Fundamentals: Closing a Two-country”  
 Speaker: Takashi Kano (Hitotsubashi University)   

 
 Date: April 30th, 2014 
 Venue: Room D, 5th Floor (GRIPS) 

 
 Paper: http://www3.grips.ac.jp/~econseminar/ 
 Summary of Paper: In an influential paper, Engel and West (2005) claim that the 

near random-walk behavior of nominal exchange rates is an equilibrium outcome 
of a variant of present-value models when economic fundamentals follow 
exogenous first-order integrated processes and the discount factor approaches one. 
Subsequent empirical studies further confirm this proposition by estimating a 
discount factor that is close to one under distinct identification schemes. In this 
paper, I argue that the unit market discount factor implies the counterfactual joint 
equilibrium dynamics of random-walk exchange rates and economic fundamentals 
within a canonical, two-country, incomplete market model. Bayesian posterior 
simulation exercises of a two-country model based on post-Bretton Woods data 
from Canada and the United States reveal difficulties in reconciling the equilibrium 
random-walk proposition within the two-country model; in particular, the market 
discount factor is identified as being much lower than one.  
 

 Participants: 19, including 13 students and 6 faculty members of GRIPS (Yoichi 
Arai,  Shinsuke Ikeda, Minchung Hsu, Ryuichi Tanaka, Alistair Munro, Julen 
Esteban-Pretel). 
 

 Discussion: A large number of questions and comments were raised during the 
seminar, both by GRIPS professors and students attending the event. Professor 
Minchun Hsu, who asked the data frequency used  by the speaker; Professor Arai 
asked two questions: (1) The definition of near random walk; (2) The assumption 
of co-integration between the TFPs of two countries excludes the co-integration of 
out put and money;  that of Professor Shinsuke Ikeda, who asked the time varying 
premium that might appear in the model, but the presenter replied that this was 
not studied in the current papper; Professor Julen Esteban-Pretel  raised concerns 
about whether there are other studies since this question has been proposed for a 
long time in the literature. Finally, Professor Munro commented about the 
assumption of co-integrated TFP across countries. 

 
 Images of the Workshop: 
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Workshop #3: 
 

 Topic: “Fertility and Maternal Labor Supply in Japan: Conflicting Policy Goals?  
(joint with Makiko Nakamuro and Tomohiko Inui)”  

 Speaker: Andrew S. Griffen (University of Tokyo)   
 

 Date: June 4th, 2014 
 Venue: Room D, 5th Floor (GRIPS) 

 
 Paper: http://www3.grips.ac.jp/~econseminar/ 
 Summary of Paper: Using panel data on Japanese mothers, this paper estimates the 

impact of fertility on maternal labor supply using twins as an instrument for the 
total number of children. We find that having twins actually has a longer term 
positive impact on maternal labor participation. To understand this result, we 
present evidence that spacing effects and cost of children are particularly salient in 
Japan and differ in important ways between twins and non-twin families of the 
same size. Implications for fertility and labor supply policy inJapan are discussed. 
 

 Participants: 22, including 14 students and 8 faculty members of GRIPS (Yoichi 
Arai,  Shinsuke Ikeda, Tetsushi Sonobe, Ryuichi Tanaka, Alistair Munro, Julen 
Esteban-Pretel, Chikako Yamauchi, Tomoya Matsumoto). 
 

 Discussion: A large number of questions and comments were raised during the 
seminar, both by GRIPS professors and students attending the event. Professor 
Alistair Munro, who asked whether the impacts of the interaction between number 
of children and  time invariant family characteristics; Professor Yoichi Arai asked a 
few interesting questions: (1) Did you control other variables like family income 
when making the exclusion restrictions about the instruments? (2) What do you 
mean by the employment, is it including part time job? Professor Julen Esteban-
Pretel asked a few questions: First, what is the unit of the birth rate? Second, why 
to choose the first birth twins; Third, the definition of children and the pregnancy 
or births. Professor Chikako asked the robustness check, and give some comments 
on how to disentangle the effects of twins, as well as the mixing effects identified 
by this instrumental variable methods. 
 

 Images of the Workshop: 
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Workshop #4: 
 

 Topic: “Self-determination and inefficiency: a counterfactual for the Meiji 

municipal mergers (joint with Hayashi Nishikawa) ”  

 Speaker: Eric Weese (Yale University) 
  

 Date: July 16th, 2014 
 Venue: Room D, 5th Floor (GRIPS) 

 
 Paper: http://www3.grips.ac.jp/~econseminar/ 
 Summary of Paper: Does the exercise of the right of self-determination lead to 

inefficiency? This paper considers a set of centrally planned municipal mergers 
during the Meiji period, with data from Gifu prefecture. Quantitative and 
qualitative evidence suggests that the observed merger pattern can be explained 
as a social optimum based on a very simple individual utility function. If individual 
villages had been allowed to choose their merger partners, counterfactual 
simulations show that the core is always non-empty, but core partitions contain 
about 80% more (post-merger) municipalities than the social optimum. 
Substantial inefficiency occurs only due to a combination of vertical and horizontal 
heterogeneity, and efficiencies of scale and congestion in the provision of public 
services. 
 

 Participants: 19 including 12 students and 7 faculty members of GRIPS (Ryuichi 
Tanaka,  Hasegawa Makoto, Minchung Hsu, Munro Alistair, Chikako Yamauchi, 
Ikeda Shinsuke, and Roberto Leon-Gonzalez). 
 

 Discussion: Professor Minchung Hsu asked that as the data is a realization of the 
social planner’s problem, how to accommodate the decentralization simulation in 
the counterfactual analysis; Professor Hasegawa Makoto asked about the optimal 
number of municipalities problem, also he concerned about the robustness of 
functional forms, why do we need the parametric form assumption, as well as the 
strategy of players; Professor Alistair Munro asked the role of specifying the 
different environment in generating the similar results; Professor Shinsuke Ikeda 
asked the effect if we totally remove the partition error; Professor Chikako 
concerned the role of financial resources in the model. 

 
 Images of the Workshop: 
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Workshop #5: 
 

 Topic: “Democracy, Public Goods and Private Activity Spillovers  (joint with 
Yingying Lu)”  

 Speaker: Timothy Kam (Australia National University) 
  

 Date: October 22nd, 2014 
 Venue: Room D,  5th Floor (GRIPS) 

 
 Paper: http://www3.grips.ac.jp/~econseminar/ 
 Summary of Paper: Some public good outcomes depend not only on direct public 

and/or private financing, but also on non-pecuniary spillover effects from private 
activity. These are often termed “impure public goods”. Examples include private 
accumulation of human capital that impact positively on the level of public 
knowledge, and, private consumption of goods that have negative externality on an 
environmental public good. We study how the presence of such private spillovers 
onto a public good matter for the existence of politico-economic equilibria in a 
tractable overlapping-generations model of voting under stationary Markovian 
strategies. Using a stylized model, we have shown that if there are spillover effects 
from private activities, then these may have interesting and important 
consequences for long-run welfare and distributional outcomes of an economy 
with a particular political process. However, how big these effects are and in which 
direction they act is a quantitative question that can be further explored in more 
explicit and dynamic versions of the simple model considered here. We also 
discuss the consequences for equilibrium welfare redistribution and the 
composition between public funding for and spillover effects onto the public good. 

 
 Participants: 21 including 11 students and 10 faculty members of GRIPS (Junichi 

Fujimoto,  Ikeda Shinsuke, Dainn  Wie, Alistair Munro, Ryuichi Tanaka, Ponpoje 
Porapakkarm,   Junsang Lee, Chikako Yamauchi, Yoichi Arai, Matsumoto Tomoya). 
 

 Discussion: Professor Yoichi Arai asked several questions: (1) He asked whether 
there is a mapping between the unskilled guy and the degree of spillovers?  (2)  
How about the payoff of successful guys, does it depend on the interactions 
between heterogeneous guys? Professor Junichi Fujimoto asked whether the 
assumption of timing affects the equilibrium of the stationary Markov-perfect 
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economic equilibrium (SMPEE). Professor Alistair Munro and Professor Junsang 
Lee also asked whether the paper has a benchmark where the SMPEE in which all 
old people are successful and gave some comments.  

 
 Images of the Workshop: 

                   
Workshop #6: 
 

 Topic: “Multiple Equilibria in Oligopolistic Competition (joint with Flavio M. 
Menezes and John Quiggin)”  

 Speaker: Tina Kao (Australia National University) 
  

 Date: October 29th, 2014 
 Venue: Room D,  5th Floor (GRIPS) 

 
 Paper: http://www3.grips.ac.jp/~econseminar/ 
 Summary of Paper: We have shown that when firms have market power in the 

downstream product market, and the entrant is equally or more efficient, a social-
welfare maximizing regulator prices access below its marginal cost. The reduced 
access charge serves as an instrument to promote downstream competition. Given 
the constraint that the incumbent should at least break even, the optimal access 
charge is set below cost and the incumbent makes just enough profit in the 
downstream market to cover its loss in the upstream market. As competition in the 
downstream market intensifies, the constrained access price approaches the ECPR. 
In the absence of the break even constraint, the unconstrained optimal access 
charge converges to the marginal cost. When the entrant is inefficient, the 
regulator faces a trade-off between pro-competitive effects and productive 
efficiency. The optimal access price can be above or below cost, depending on the 
extent of the difference in the cost efficiency between the incumbent and the 
entrant and the intensity of downstream competition. The optimal access price 
only deters inefficient entry when the entrant is very inefficient and when the 
market is relatively competitive. When the downstream market is not competitive 
enough, the regulator finds it optimal to accommodate the inefficient entrant by 
setting the access price below the ECPR. Our results also imply that, in a dynamic 
setting, firms considering investing in a bottleneck facility may be deterred from 
doing so by the prospect of mandated access and access pricing policies that yield 
prices below the ECPR and are set as a result of static welfare maximization 
exercise by the regulator.  
 

 Participants: 18 including 10 students and 8 faculty members of GRIPS (Junichi 
Fujimoto,  Ikeda Shinsuke, Alistair Munro, Ryuichi Tanaka, Ponpoje Porapakkarm,   
Chikako Yamauchi, Yoichi Arai, Matsumoto Tomoya). 
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 Discussion: Professor Alistair Munro asked several questions: (1) He asked 
whether the firm revert to Cournot or not and under what conditions?  (2) Is the 
supply curve assumed to be linear, how about more general settings? Professor 
Junichi Fujimoto asked the timing of choosing beta and the intuition of it. Professor 
Chikako Yamauchi and  Professor Shinsuke Ikeda also give some comments.  

 
 Images of the Workshop: 

                    
Workshop #7: 
 

 Topic: “Tracing the Impact of Large Minimum-wage Hikes on Household 
Welfare in Indonesia ”  

 Speaker: Ken Yamada (Singapore Management University) 
  

 Date: November 19th, 2014 
 Venue: Room D,  5th Floor (GRIPS) 

 
 Paper: http://www3.grips.ac.jp/~econseminar/ 
 Summary of Paper:  Minimum wage legislation has been introduced and expanded 

in many developed and developing countries. Despite its goals to improve the 
living standards of the poor and reduce inequality, nothing is known about its 
impact on consumption inequality. In order to evaluate the efficacy of the 
minimum wage, I examine the impact of the minimum wage on the distribution of 
the household consumption in Indonisia, which has seen major changes in the real 
value of the minimum wage in the 1990s. I also estimate the effects of the 
minimum wage on earnings, wages, hours, and employment status that underlie 
the distributional impact on household consumption.   
 

 Participants: 16 including 6 students and 10 faculty members of GRIPS (Junichi 
Fujimoto,  Ikeda Shinsuke, Alistair Munro, Ryuichi Tanaka, Ponpoje Porapakkarm,   
Tomoya Matsumoto, Dainn Wie, Hasegawa Makoto, Chikako Yamaguchi, Yoichi 
Arai). 
 

 Discussion: Professor Shinsuke Ikeda asked a few questions: (1) The distribution 
of consumption here means at a certain point the cross-sectional properties, do 
you have any information about the time series properties of it? (2) Did you check 
the consumption smoothing and other underlying household optimal behaviors? 
Professor Alistair Munro asked several questions: (1) Does this study consider the 
general equilibrium effect of minimum wage on prices, if the firm has some market 
power?  (2) What is the minimum wage setting criterion? (3) After the big financial 
shock, does the consumption go back to its initial level? Professor Junichi Fujimoto 
asked how tenure affects the outcome of the learning process. Professor Shinsuke 
Ikeda asked: (1) Did you consider the difference between age groups? (2) How 
about the impact of unemployment insurance on formal sector and informal sector 
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movement of labors? Professor Ponpoje Porapakkarm and Professor Matsumoto 
Tomoya give some suggestions and comments on the project.  

 
 Images of the Workshop: 

              
Workshop #8: 
 

 Topic: “Violence and Relative Poverty: A Story of Self-Esteem  Japan (with John 
Tang)”  

 Speaker: Danni Catambay (Hitotsubashi University) 
  

 Date: December 17, 2014 
 Venue: Room D,  5th Floor (GRIPS) 

 
 Paper: http://www3.grips.ac.jp/~econseminar/ 
 Summary of Paper:  Violent crime plagues the poorest neighborhoods of the United 

States, often being concentrated amongst minority populations. Despite being 
closely linked to income, violent crime does not obey the typical rules of revealed 
rational preferences with evidence that perpetrators do not seek to avoid 
detection or punishment and actual gain less in terms of property transfers from a 
violent crime than they would from a solely non-violent property crime. This paper 
uses insights from demographic and psychological studies to link violence with 
wealth inequality through the production of self-esteem. I establish a theoretical 
model where self-esteem can be achieved through violence or through education, 
but wherein strategic interactions can lead to equilibria in which education and 
income lead to greater exposure to violence within a community. Using self-esteem 
as a hinge, this paper is able to explain how income is linked to violent crime, 
increasing our understand of the motivations for crime and implementing a new 
interdisciplinary method for understanding economic phenomena. Both crime and 
income are capable of producing esteem and individuals choose based on the costs 
of each option effort in education or damages from violence. When access to wages 
is restricted, as a result of social discrimination, low investment in infrastructure 
or economic recession, violence increases. 
 

 Participants: 12 including 7 students and 5 faculty members of GRIPS (Junichi 
Fujimoto, Ryuichi Tanaka,  Dainn Wie,  Alistair Munro,  Yoichi Arai). 
 

 Discussion: Professor Junichi Fujimoto: (1) Is y a continuous variable?  (2) What 
are the intuitions of a>b? Is this a simple technical assumption, which seems to be 
nonstandard in the literature? Professor Yoichi Arai asked: (1) Do you have any 
intuitive explanations about robbery with murder? (2) What do you exactly mean 
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by self-esteem? For me it is how you respect yourself, but it seems that you use the 
interpretation of general evaluation of yourself. Professor Dainn Wie, Professor 
Alistair Munro, and Professor Ryuichi Tanaka also asked several good questions. 
 

 Images of the Workshop: 

                   
 

Workshop #9: 
 

 Topic: “Pseudo-wealth Fluctuations and Aggregate Demand Effects (with 
Joseph E. Stiglitz)”  

 Speaker: Martin Guzman (Columbia University) 
  

 Date: January 21, 2015 
 Venue: Room D,  5th Floor (GRIPS) 

 
 Paper: http://www3.grips.ac.jp/~econseminar/ 
 Summary of Paper:  This paper provides an explanation for situations in which the 

state variables (like the capital stock and labor supply) describing the economy do 
not change, but aggregate consumption experiences significant changes. We 
present a theory of pseudo-wealth individuals perceived wealth that is derived 
from heterogeneous beliefs and expectations of gains in a bet. This wealth is 
divorced from real assets that may exist in society. Heterogeneous beliefs in an 
economy with a market for bets will imply positive pseudo-wealth. Changes in 
those beliefs (and more particularly, changes in differences in those beliefs) will 
lead to changes in expected wealth and hence to changes in consumption, implying 
ex-post intertemporal individual and aggregate consumption misallocations and 
instabilities. This paper is the first step of a research agenda that intends to offer a 
general framework for understanding situations in which large changes in 
macroeconomic behavior are observed together with changes in the state 
variables describing the economy that are significantly smaller. In an economic 
downturn, there can even be negative pseudo-wealth. For example, in a borrower-
lender relationship, if the borrower is more optimistic than the lender about the 
capacity of repayment of borrowings, then the level of credit in equilibrium will be 
lower than with common beliefs. The borrower believes he is paying more than 
the lender believes he is receiving. In times of high uncertainty (like recessions) 
such dispersions in beliefs easily arise, and contribute to a shrinking of lending, 
with the obvious macroeconomic consequences. The dynamics of pseudo-wealth–
its formation, dissolution, and its aggregate persistence both positively and 
negatively–help explain macroeconomic volatility and gives insight into the nature 
of persistent booms and busts –a fact largely unexplained by the existing literature. 
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 Participants: 14 including 5 students and 9 faculty members of GRIPS (Chikako 
Yamauchi, Ryuichi Tanaka,  Shinsuke Ikeda,  Alistair Munro,  Junichi Fujimoto, 
Minchung Hsu, Makoto Hasegawa, Dain Wie, Ponpoje Porapakkarm). 
 

 Discussion: Professor Alistair, Professor Hsu, Professor Junichi, and Professor Poe  
asked some good questions and gave various comments on the paper. 
 

 Images of the Workshop: 

                     


